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VMC Quarterly Activities Report: 
April – June 2020

Executive Summary of Quarterly Activities: 
On March 19, 2020 the COVID-19 Pandemic and subsequent shelter-in-place orders (SIP) closed all tourism activities in 
Mendocino County.  The following report is modified from its original format to highlight the halt of the organization’s 
marketing efforts, summarize Mendocino County Tourism Commission’s (MCTC) work during SIP and report on financials. 
In April, the second month of the SIP order, MCTC approved an adjusted budget for fiscal year (FY) 2019/2020.  The 
adjustment of the budget was necessary for two reasons 1) the close of tourism in Mendocino County and 2) the need for 
organizational spending to reflect actual BID and match payments to MCTC

• The Executive Director (ED) and the MCTC Finance Committee finalized the revised budget which was presented to 
the Board of Directors (BoD) and approved at its April 14, 2020 meeting.  Due to the closure of tourism, halt of MCTC 
marketing activities and the necessary organizational changes the revised budget tracked better than planned.  

• MCTC entered into a contract with WiPFLi Financial Services to act as the organization’s financial services contractor, 
removing all finance duties from MCTC’s Administrative Services Manager (ASM).

• The ED made the necessary and required changes to operations of the organization based on the COVID-19 Pandemic SIP.

 9 The MCTC offices were closed to all staff
 9 The team was reduced to the ED and Marketing & Sales Coordinator (part-time)

 » The ED strseamlined all necessary duties to ensure successful organizational operations while keeping MCTC’s 
focus on marketing

 9 The ED negotiated exits from contracts with marketing consultants Media Matters Worldwide and TheorySF. 

• The Executive Director worked with the BID Advisory Board to finalize the annual report, which was approved by the BID 
Advisory Board at their April 21, 2020 meeting and was approved by the Board of Supervisors (BoS) at their June 2, 2020 
meeting.

• MCTC and Mendocino County entered into the annual services contract for 2020/2021.

• The ED continued recruitment for the Business Improvement District (BID) Advisory Board and the MCTC BoD.  

• MCTC took the following marketing actions during the quarter:

 9 Paused all brand awareness digital marketing
 9 Paused promotions of its newly developed Spring Beer Trail
 9 Removed all event listings from our website
 9 Cancelled all scheduled tradeshows and marketing missions
 9 Redirected social media channels to static scenery with no “call to action”
 9 Kept the VMC.com website updated with tourism and health updates 
 9 Marketing Committee and staff continued to meet and develop reopening campaigns and renewed fall and winter 

programs. 
 9 The ED and PR team continued to push Mendocino to media with great success in promoting to potential media as 

“arm-chair travelers”.
 9 The team worked in collaboration with MCLA to help guide the reopening process and in that collaboration created 

and launched the #SafeMendocino program to coincide with the reopening of lodging.  

• The MCTC staff continued to track their work as relating to the Strategic Plan 

Thank you for the opportunity to promote our beautiful county.

Respectfully, 

Travis Scott
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